WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Ordinary Parish Council Meeting
Minutes of a meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on 15th July 2019 at 7pm.
PRESENT: Cllrs J Freeman (chairman), E Bland, J Bland, M Budden, M Gerrard, I Lasseter, A Morgan, R Moss, J Taylor, P Wilkinson and G Williams.  Cllr Edwards arrived 20:44. Cllr Fifield arrived 20:47
IN ATTENDANCE:
32.
Public Forum Weaverham Trust Reported on litter picker (barrowman) but has nowhere to keep his barrow.  He (Matthew) is now on leave until next Thursday. Trust say that they have been dealing with this as they have collected approx 90 bags of litter during litter picks this year. Cllr E Bland unhappy that Streetcare have met with the Trust without the Council being informed.  There needs to be liaison between the Council’s litter pickers to avoid duplication.  It was noted that the Trust’s intended petition was not implemented (see previous minutes).  
33.
Apologies for absence: Cllr G Edwards who may arrive later.  Clr Moss may also arrive later. Accepted.
34.
Declarations of Interest None
35.
Accepted minutes of meeting held on 17th June 2019
36.
Terms of Reference will be deferred to a future meeting.  
37.
Cllr Freeman reported that the accounts have been passed to the internal auditor and they will be collected from him on Thursday.  There will b an Extraordinary Meeting to deal with the auditor’s report on Monday, 22nd July at 7:00pm.
38.1 
Minutes of 28th July Cllr Taylor requested that the minutes be re-drafted. The Chairman pointed out that the minutes were on the agenda merely for information to councillors.  Cllr Budden proposed that the minutes should be accepted at this meeting and passed to Environment for approval.
38.2 
Memorial Bench a design is awaited for the bench for Council’s approval.

E13.2 Swing seat replacement.  Chairman reported a quote has been received of £1092 + VAT to supply and fit a (like for like) replacement and Cllr Taylor is obtaining a second quote from a supplier of an equivalent seat.  The Chairman explained that quotes must be submitted in writing for the consideration of the Council.   

E14.1 Outstanding jobs.  The meeting mentioned is being arranged with the Contractor. 

39.
 Planning  Minutes of meetings on 5th July Standing Orders suspended to permit CWaC Cllr P Williams to update the meeting. Application for a Residential Caravan previously submitted was refused some time ago.  There is now a second application from another brother contact is being sought with the Planning Officer dealing with the application without success to date.  It was noted that there have been developments on-site since the Planning Meeting. Cllr Williams. Concern was expressed that currently objector’s details are published leaving objectors open to harassment.  It was agreed that a recommendation of using Weaverham Parish Council and not individual names.
40.
Minutes of Youth Meeting of 24th June were received.  There were no matters of concern.

41.Property and Assets Minutes of the meeting on 27th June were received.  Cllr Wilkinson updated the meeting about our concerns relating to the Barrymore Institute, Forest Street.

42.
Cemetery.  The Chairman updated the meeting about proposals for extending the cemetery.
43.
SIDs Cllr Wilkinson updated the meeting and it was agreed that this matter can move forward subject to expenditure not exceeding the budget previously agreed for the project.  

44.
A written report from PCsO Devey is attached.

45.
CWaC Planning have issued a s215 notice requiring the occupier of 50 Russet Road to tidy the site.   The Chairman mentioned that 5 Ainsworth Road is in a similar state.  This will be raised with Planning Enforcement.
Ramp on Winnington Avenue is very severe.  Highways are to consider lessening the severity.

Acton Swing Bridge concern have been raised about the length of time the temporary speed limit has been in place.

Hazel Drive Jamie Barron is willing to meet all parties on site to discuss a way forward.  It has been reported that some parties did not met their (agreed) obligations when the original work was done some years ago.   Jamie Barron will provide dates for a meeting on-site. 
 Wire brushing to remove weeds in the gutters will be carried out w/c 1st August 2019.
(Cllr Edwards arrived)

Questions were asked about the gully emptying schedule

Cllr Fifield arrived) 

Cllr Edwards reported:
That Farm Road has been done.

Highways have provided suitable wording for a sign at Woodward Street.

Leaf schedule from CWaC has been circulated.

Quote has been received for additional grass cutting in the Churchyard,

The taxi rank painting out will be done when lining crew is in the vicinity.

Residents on Lakehouse Close are requesting parking restrictions due to issues with parking from users of the Dr’s Surgery.

Proposed gate at former art gallery.  Rsident advised of requirement for permiion if a 6ft gate is proposed.

Diiscussion of establishing Wildflower verges and their future maintenance.  If this scheme saves CWaC money, could this saving be used elsewhere in the Village.
Northwich HWRC hours have been extended.

Dog Warden Consultation is on the Website and noticeboards.

Cllr Fifield

Hedgehogs – likely to be a consultation.

Pedestrian Crossings – proposal to be discussed at Council on Thursday.  There will be liaison with the Parish Council on the siting of crossings if this goes forward.
Bin audits are done in the autumn (Sep-Nov) by CWaC.

46.
Public Forum – Nothing raised

47.
Meeting closed at 21:09

